International DN Ice Yacht Racing Association Furope

(IDNIYRA ~ Europe)

Minutes and Decisions of National Secretaries
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Copenhagen 4/5 May 1996

Present: The EUROPEAN COMMODORE - Bart Reedijk

National Secretaries from:

AUSTRIA - Andreas Miller-Hartburg
(Vice Commodore)

DENMARK - Jorgen Holsoe

GERMANY - Harald Stuertz
(also Technical Committee

Representative)

THE NETHERLANDS - Johan Tolsma

POLAND - Jerzy Najdrowski and Stan Magur

SWEDEN - Hans Adolfsson

UNITED KINGDOM - Chris Williams
(European Secretary)

UNITED STATES - Bill Condon
(North American Commodore)

Apologies: The Commodore had received apologies for absence
from FINLAND, LATVIA, RUSSIA, and SWITZERLAND.

Topic 1

The Commodore opened the meeting with a warm welcome to
Bill Condon the North American Commodore and Harald
Stuertz the Technical Committee representative. Their
presence greatly assisted a good relationship and
understanding between Europe and North America and with
the Technical Committee. The meeting agreed that such
representation should, if possible, be part of each
annual European Secretaries’ meeting.

Topic 2 Review of the 95/96 Season

The winter of 95/96 had started early and lasted a long
time, particularly in West and Central Europe. Regatta
activity started in Nov/Dec and included Sweden, Denmark,
Holland (last 2 days of the year for the ‘95 National
Championships), Poland and Germany with a fine new site
at Schweriner See some 100 km NE of Hamburg. The main
event, the World’s and European’s organised by Austria to
commemorate the birth 30 years before of the European
Championship and IDNIYRA-Europe, was held at the
birthplace - Neusiedler See. The Austrians’ special
relationship with the weather gods enabled the event to
start at the time and place planned - Podersdorf. A
record number of entries were provided with excellent
accommodation, facilities, racing headquarters and
camping right at the lakeside. Virtually snow-free ice,
temperature just below zero and a light ESE wind during
the Euro Cup regatta gave the Grand Prix finish the
chance to prove its merits.

In similar conditions 173 entries started the World’s on
Monday 22 January. On Tuesday a moderate to strong wind
and overcast sky indicated a weather change and by
Wednesday evening a steady snowfall had made conditions
unfit for further iceboating. However, sufficient races
had been sailed to provide results (4 races in both Gold



























